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TELEPHONE CONVERSATION RECORD 
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September 13, 2012 
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2012-001 

 
License No(s).  

20-08361-01 

 
Docket No(s). 03004675 

 
Name of Licensee: 
 

 
Department of Health and Human Services, FDA, Public Health Service 

 
Name of Participant(s): 
 

Joseph S. Matrisciano, Jr., Acting Director 
Steven R. Courtemanche, Health Physicist NRC RI 

 
Telephone No. 
 

781-756-9705, 610-337-5075 

 
Subject: 
(NOTE:  This will be used as the  
 Documents Title in ADAMS) 

Submission of Additional Information for Inspection 2012-001. 

9/13/2012 (08:45)    I left a message on Mr. Mastisciano’s voice-mail for him to return my call about the information 
about the inspection submitted to the NRC.  9/13/2012 (10:00)    Mr. Mastisciano and Mr. Baratta were on 
speakerphone when they returned my call.  I informed them that based on the information provided management 
decided to reissue the Form 591 from the Region I office as a clear inspection.  The audits, though not labeled as 
annual radiation safety reviews, reviewed all the areas of concern in the radiation safety program and were 
conducted during Calendar Year 2011.  I requested that the NRC Form 591 and any copies issued on August 27, 
2012, be gathered and sent to Region I so they could be appropriately destroyed.  The licensee indicated that they 
would comply with the request.  I thanked the licensee for their cooperation in this matter. 
 
Action Required:  Reissue a clear 591 from the RI Office. 
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